

Community Notices



PLEASE BE AWARE THAT THE SCHOOL'S ACCEPTANCE OF ADVERTISING IN THE SCHOOL NEWSLETTER DOES NO CONSTITUTE APPROVAL AND/OR ENDORSEMENT FOR ANY PRODUCT OR ACTIVITY.





IUNIOR LEAGUES

All competitions run concurrently with school terms 2 & 3.

20% OFF Food & drink from the Cafe/Restaurant on game days for players and parents.

PRIMARY INDOOR

Wednesday Evenings | 4:00pm or 5.00pm



6 Players per side | Starts: May 11th

Girls League

Thursday Evenings | 4:00PM or 5.00PM



Cost: \$64 per term per player 6 Players per side | Starts: May 12th

INTERMEDIATE 6s

Friday Evenings | 4:00pm or 5.00pm

Cost: 564 per term per player 6 Players per side | Starts: May 13th

COLLEGE 8s

Friday Evenings | 6:00pm or 7.20pm



Cost: \$64 per term per player 8 Players per side | Starts: May 134

30 McPherson Street. Richmond



To register please email sport@actioncentre.co.nz

www.actioncentre.co.nz

MITRE 10 MEGA





Nelson Schools- Cross Country League

Athletics Nelson are again hosting the Nelson Schools Cross-country League.

There will be a series of four races throughout the winter for schools to lay claim to the annual trophies.

Please mark the following dates in your calendar and get your teams together.

	Date	Venue	Time
Race #1	7th May	Saxton	3:15
Race #2	21st May	Rabbit Island	3:15
Race #3	30th July	Branford Park	3:15
Race #4	TBD	TBD	TBD

Years 0 - 4 1km	Years 5+	2km
-----------------	----------	-----

APS tamariki who wish to participate can borrow a school sports shirt from the school offfice to wear to run in. Please let Deborah know if you wish to do this. For further details and entry requirements check out https:// athleticsnelson.co.nz/childrens-winter-x-country/

Have you ever wanted to learn Te Reo Maori? The next intake for 'Te Ahu o Te Reo Māori' at NMIT begins on May 7th.

You can develop competency in tikanga Maori, te reo Maori and understand local stories.

There are no attendance fees and all materials are provided. The course is open to all school staff, Board of Trustees members and whānau.

To find out more or to register visit https://teahuotereomaori.nmit.ac.nz/ or e-mail teahuotereo@nmit.ac.nz







Thursday, 14 April 2022

ANZAC Biscuits @ ANZAC Park

Nile Tahi

Our class went on a walk to AN7AC Park to look at the war memorial there. On the way we went over to the Maitai River to have a look at the Taurapa that our creative Maia Heaglun sculpted. We loved looking at it close up and spotting all the features that we learned about last year.

At ANZAC Park we looked at the names on the memorial and some of them were familiar. They may have been some of our ancestors. These are names of local people who fought at Gallipoli and in the First World War. These people fought for freeom and lost their lives. We ate ANZAC biscuits and thought about what they did for us. The soldiers in the trenches were sent these because they lasted and didn't ao off. Sometimes they crumbled them up and mixed them with water to make a porridge. Mrs Dufeu taught us that ANZAC stands for Australia New Zealand Army Corps and we celebrate ANZAC Day on 25th April every year to commemorate the soldiers who fought and lost their lives in the battle at Gallipoli.

Shaylah and Nivea.







Principal's Pen

Tēna koutou katoa,

We are at the end of what has been a term of two halves- covid and non covid! I feel proud of our school community. You have all navigated your way through this time so well as we have continued to keep our school life operating as 'business as usual'. Our tamariki have thrived and we have enjoyed reading the 'Beach Day' stories our ākonga have written. We can see much progress in how children are expressing their ideas, constructing their writing and the use of a wider ranger of vocabulary. All of these elements of writing have been a student achievement goal for us and the consistent focus is evident in the results we are seeing. It is exciting to see this happening.

This term we have started out on a two year programme with Sport Tasman called 'Healthy Active Schools'. This programme will help us refresh our PE and Health programme. We will be rewriting our school based curriculum in these areas while building fundamental skills for our tamariki and kaiako.

This is exciting and we will be coming to you to seek your ideas and knowledge about what you wish for your tamariki to be learning in physical education and in the health programme at our school. Get your thinking caps on and be ready to contribute.

With School Trustee elections on the hoizon in Term 3, the school is seeking nominations from our school community for 5 elected parent positions on our school board. This is a role that involves governance and working with me as the principal to set the strategic direction of the school. This is an exciting role and gives people the opportunity to be part of the future of our school.

Thank you all for your support, messages of encouragement and appreciation throughout this term. These are all very much valued by the staff and I. I wish you a happy Easter and time to reconect with whanau. Enjoy a break from the rigours of the school run!

See you back on Monday May 2nd.

Kia kaha.

Sonya

Covid 19 Update- Traffic Light Change

Yesterday afternoon we heard that the Aotearoa will shift from Red to Orange on the Covid Protection Framework.

Officially, this allows for changes to our school settings. However as the holidays begin today, and being unable to predict what the holidays will bring to the Covid situation in our community, we will maintain current settings until the end of Week 1, Term 2. This means that:

- Masks will continue to be worn by all staff and children Year 4 and up when inside.
- Parents are still asked to drop off/pick up as we have been doing (unless by prior arrangement).
- Hygiene protocols remain the same

This will also give us a chance to review our Covid Safety Management Plan. We will notify you in the first week of next term, our protocols for under the orange setting. To help me understand how covid is affecting our families plese could you message Sonya Hockley should you have a case of covid in your household over the hokiday break? M: 027 362 4496

E: principal@aps.school.nz

Thank you for your ongoing support and co-operation.

Things to Remember

Assemblies are on Mondays & Fridays at 9.15am in the hall.

School phone: 03 548 7970 Absentees mobile: 027 548 7970

Terms 1 & 2 2022 Dates:

Thursday, 14 April 2022 Friday, 13 April 2022

Sunday, 15 April 2022

Monday, 25 April 2022

Monday, 2 May 2022

Wednesday 4 May 2022

Sunday, 8 May 2022

Tuesday, 17 May 2022 @5.30pm

Tuesday, 31 May 2022

Friday, 3 June 2022

Monday, 6 June 2022 Friday, 8 July 2022

- Last Day of Term1 2022
- GOOD FRIDAY
- FASTER SUNDAY
- ANZAC DAY
- First Day Term 2
- 'EPIC Day' at Founders 9.30am 2.30pm
- Mothers Day
- BOT Meeting
- APS Cross Country
- Teacher Only Day (No school for students)
- Queens Birthday (School closed)
- Last Day Term 2

APS Shooters - Thursday 14 April at Nayland College Courts



APS Shooters
v
Henley Giants
4:20pm
Court 4
Be you. Be great!





Colours' Awards

We presented our first BRONZE Awards last week.

Congratulations to these tamariki for achieving 100 Dojo points.

Ka pai o te mahi!

PB4L Focus -Tiaki







Auckland Point School Term 1, Week 10 & 11, 2022





Care of Yourself





MESSAGE FROM THE BOARD CHAIR WE NEED YOU!

2022 is an election year for the School Board of Trustees. In September an election will be held and we invite interest from our community.

School board members take on the role of ensuring all students receive the best possible education and provide the management of the school guidance and support through governance. For community members unsure of their skills and ability there is plentiful support and training.

A school board:

- is accountable for student achievement
- sets the vision for the school or kura
- ensures the school or kura complies with legal and policy requirements

If you are interested in finding out more about what a role on the board entails please get in touch via email or through the school office.

Naā mihi nui,

Amie-Jo Trayes

Presiding Member, Auckland Point School, Board of Trustees

School Holiday Programmes available within the community

The team here at The Suter Art Gallery are delighted to announce we are running a series of School Holida Art Programmes for children in April – we would love if you could include in your next newsletter!

We have four different workshops to choose from, each inspired by The Suter's art exhibitions!

Date	Time	Programme	Description
Tuesday 19 April	9am-12pm	Create Crazy Collages	Use a variety of techniques to create you own arty papers to collage an imaginary world
Wednesday 20 April	9am-12pm	Explore Printmaking	Use Māori designs and printmaking techniques to make traditional Māori patterns
Tuesday 26 April	9am-12pm	Delve into Dioramas	Create your own miniature 3-D world
Wednesday 27 April	9am-12pm	Mixed Media Masterpieces	Explore blending, layering and other techniques using pencils, pastels and paints



All workshops: 9am - 12pm

Cost: \$35.00 per class (price includes all materials)

Age: 7-12 years

What to bring: Morning tea and a drink bottle, comfortable closed-toe shoes and clothes that can get dirty!

Maximum 12 students per class

How to boo

Call 03 5484699 or email info@thesuter.org.nz to reserve your space

You can find more information on our website – here.

Please note:

Class fees must be paid to secure a place for the term. Classes will not run unless a minimum number of enrolments is met.

As a multi-purpose facility, all visitors to The Suter Art Gallery Te Aratol o Whokatū need to be fully vaccinated and show their
My Vaccine Pass unless they are under 12 years and 3 months old.

As per Ministry of Education guidelines, face masks are also mandatory for all students in Year 4 and above, regardless of age whilst attending our education classes.

Calder Tennis Holiday Programme: April 2022 Wed 20th, Thr 21st, Fri 22nd, Wed 27th, Thr 28th, Fri 29th

When: 9am - Noon Daily @ Nelson Lawn Tennis Club
Ages: 5-15 years (next to Trafolgor Centre corpark)



REGISTER: Email ash@caldertennis.co.nz

BE YOU. BE GREAT! AWARDS Term 1 Week 10



<u>Trafalgar Room</u>

Jaxx Scott-King: For being an independent learner and showing 'The APS Way'.

Harlan Browne: For contributing to our shared reading discussions. Tino pai.

St. Vincent Tahi Room

George Westall: For helping to tidy up and take care of our classroom. **Rafael Bojorquez**: For helping to take care of our classroom and tidying up.

St. Vincent Rua Room

Quintaya Takimoana - Johnstone : For having a positive attitude and for your outstanding reading this week.

Ben Hadfield: For being more engaged in the classroom and focussed on learning about the 'cr' sound.

Nile Tahi Room

Delia Goodfellow: For excellent questioning and research during our inquiry learning. **Aaliyah Young-Collins:** For creating an awesome NZ native bird painting.

Nile Rua Room

Connor Suttie: For continually showing focus and determination owards all learning tasks. Ka pail

Ricky-Lee Pasikala: For thinking critically about our class text 'Wonder' and identifying the hidden messages within. Tau kē!

Fair Play:

Swechha Korrapati: For always taking turns and looking after others.

Leading Light:

Melika Cooper: For practising our value of 'Tiaki' by helping with our bikes every lunchtime. Ka pai o te mahil.







BE YOU. BE GREAT! AWARDS Term 1 Week 11



<u>Trafalgar Room</u>

Tadhg Trayes: For contributing to class discussions and working really hard in Literacy. **Ishan Singh:** For being a great friend and always showing the APS way.

St. Vincent Tahi Room

Aurora Creed: For taking care of herself, her friends and her classroom. **Kaiden Simpson:** For helping to set up the classroom in the morning.

St. Vincent Rua Room

Te Rena Scott: For always being engaged in class and being respectful of her peers. **Alyssa-May Maddock:** For making great choices in and completing learning in class without distraction.

Nile Tahi Room

Joshua Hughes: For drawing the most spectacular ANZAC Ted.

Ashlyn Cocksedge: Bringing your caterpillars and chrysalis for the class.

Nile Rua Room

Ivy Henderson: For showing the 'APS Way' in the classroom and encouraging others to make good choices.

Raymond Roach: For continually pushing herself during reading sessions.

Fair Play:

Emma Miller: An amazing improvement in basketball and working with the team. Emma attempted her first goal.

Leading Light:

Nixon King-Turner: For showring tiaki towards Harlan when there was an incident. Thanks for showing empathy.





